Fresh Peaches, peach pie, peach sundaes, peach shakes, peach jam, peach cobbler, peach crisp, peach salsa, peach smoothees – and the list goes on.  There is something about peach season that excites most consumers. It is rewarding to see our customers enjoying the fruits of our labor.  Of course the way I enjoy a peach the most is to pick a soft, ripe one from the tree and let the juice run! 
I am writing this letter three days before my oldest daughter’s wedding, so if you sense some emotions coming through, it’s real. There is something about walking a daughter down the aisle that stirs up plenty of family memories and emotion.  I am looking forward to hosting the wedding here at our orchard and thankful for my daughter and her fiancé’s desire to be married here. It is rewarding when our children want to keep a connection to their roots.  We have had numerous requests to host events here at the orchard and as we have developed the site for our daughter’s wedding we have been looking ahead to ways that we can continue to offer the area for weddings and other events. It will be another way to draw customers to our farm and have them experience life at the orchard.  Of course there are sacrifices that go along with this kind of venture.  We will give up some of our privacy at times as many events are weekends and evenings and we will need to develop a staff to host these events. But I see this as another form of agritainment that will compliment the festivals, birthday parties and other events we are currently doing. 
Yesterday we had the privilege of hosting Mark Gillen, our local state representative at our orchard as part of a local cable TV broadcast.  It was a great occasion to interact with him as we toured our operation. It also gave opportunity to discuss some legislative issues with him, including the mandatory E-Verify and other immigration related bills.  I believe it was helpful for him to hear and see our perspective on some of these issues.  I am hopeful that he understood the impact passage of these bills as they now stand would have on the fruit industry and our ability to supply healthy, safe food for the citizens of this country.  It was a great time together and we were sure to send a basket of our fruits with him and the film crew. 
Apple season is fast approaching as we have brought the first of our Gala apples into our market today and Honeycrisp will follow this weekend.  Customers are excited to have good eating apples again.  We are looking forward to a good apple crop and are hopeful that we can continue to keep the stink bugs to a minimum.  After a very hot, dry June and July, we have now received 5 inches of rain by August 18.  So it looks like we should have adequate moisture to size our apple crop.
We are looking forward to a busy fall season.
Wishing all of you a bountiful harvest.

Ed Weaver  
